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Building – Environmental Health – Zoning Departments 
509 West 5th Street, Red Wing, MN  55066 

651-385-3104 

 

To:    Planning Advisory Commission 
From:   Megan Smith, Land Use Management Director  
Meeting Date: October 20, 2025 
Re:    Review Preliminary Plat to accompany a conservation subdivision  
 
AGENDA ITEM: 
Hold a public hearing and consider a request to review a preliminary plat for a conservation 
subdivision, submitted by Brian Haugen, agent for owners, to allow the parcel with ID number 
39.020.0802 to receive Preliminary Plat approval creating two lots.  
 
ATTACHMENTS AND LINKS: 

• Applications as submitted  

• Site Map prepared by staff  
 
APPLICATION INFORMATION: 
Applicant: Brian Haugen (agent) 
Property Owners: Andrew and Joanna Pruett, 32675 Grit Drive, Lanesboro MN 55949 
Property Buyers: Cael and Mackenzie Marx, 44057 Highway 60 Blvd, Zumbrota MN 55992 
Address of zoning request: 19643 500th St Pine Island, MN 55963  
Parcel: 39.020.0802 
Township: Pine Island  
Abbreviated Legal: Property located North of 500th St, described as part of the W1/2 SE1/4 & 
SE1/4 of Sec 20 Twp 109 Range 15 in Pine Island Township. 
 
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE: 
The Planning Advisory Commission will hold a public hearing and consider a request submitted 
by Brian Haugen on the behalf of Andrew and Joanna Pruett (Landowner), for property located 
North of 500th St, Pine Island, MN 55963. This application impacts Parcel 39.020.0802. The land 
is described as part of the W1/2 SE1/4 & SE1/4 of Sec 20 Twp 109 Range 15 in Pine Island 
Township. The proposed replat is titled “Marx Estate” and is approximately 41 acres.  
 
PROJECT SUMMARY: 
Goodhue County’s conservations subdivision ordinance requires that the land be platted if a 
conservation subdivision is approved. The preliminary plat is attached for the same land that is 
being considered for rezoning from A1 to Conservation Subdivision.    
 
The proposed plat depicts two new lots: Lot 1 is 26.31 acres and Lot 2 is 15.07 acres.  Both have 
frontage along 500th Street and meet the county’s platting requirements.   
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Staff Recommendation: 
LUM Staff recommends the Planning Advisory Commission  

• adopt the staff report into the record;  

• accept the application, testimony, exhibits, and other evidence presented into the 
record; and recommend the County Board of Commissioners approve the preliminary 
plat request from Brian Haugen on behalf of Andrew Pruett (Owner) with ID number 
39.020.0802, with the following two conditions: 

1. An application for a final plat must be submitted for review within 180 days of 
approval of the preliminary plat, or the preliminary plat expires 

2. The final plat shall show the area to be dedicated as permanent open space and 
place in a conservation easement.   
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